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	Administrative Council

Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING

October 14, 2009

Academic Council Room

11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

The meeting was convened at 11:00 a.m. by President H. Kim Bottomly.  The minutes of the September 14, 2009 meeting were approved as distributed.

President’s Report

President Bottomly commented that October has been a particularly busy month at the college, and thanked all who made the programs and events possible.  

· Parents’ Weekend was a great success despite the cold and rainy weather.

· She is looking forward to this weekend’s alumnae Leadership Council

· At next week’s Board of Trustees meeting, a number of important items will be discussed:  our current budget challenges, new initiatives and key priorities.  She will report on those discussions at the next Administrative Council meeting.  

· President Bottomly invited the staff to join her on October 19th for the launch of Wellesley’s College Initiative for Diversity and Inclusion for Students.  The goal of this initiative is to renew the College’s vision for supporting diversity and inclusion on campus.

· She announced the pilot program “Wellesley Wednesdays.”  During the hours of 12:30-2:00pm, faculty, staff and students will be invited to move beyond their usual domains and come together to explore new ideas and experiences.  The first of those events will be held on 10/21 with filmmaker Albert Maysles.  If a group would like to propose an event for this series, please contact Katherine Rooks, Administrative Director for CLCE.

Human Resources

Eloise McGaw suffered an accident, and was not able to report to the meeting, so Kathy Stewart was thanked for coming forward to provide the HR report. She introduced the staff that has been hired over the past year.  

The Benefits Fair will be held on November 4th in Tishman Commons.  Benefits will not change in the coming year, and the copays will remain the same.  Details of the benefits package will be covered in the Illuminator, which will come out next week.  Charitable Giving representatives will be at the fair, too.  In addition, an ergonomic specialist will attend the fair, and she’ll give a talk afterwards.  

Ms. Stewart thanked everyone who helped at, and attended, the flu clinic.  The college will not be offering the H1N1 vaccine to faculty and staff—only students will receive the vaccine at the college because they are in the high-risk group.

Clapp Library Centennial Celebration

Micheline Jedrey, Vice President Information Services and College Librarian, announced that on October 21, from 4-5:30 in the Crozier Reference Room of Clapp Library, a celebration will be held to honor the 100th birthday of the library and the 25th anniversary of the Friends of the Library.  A photo exhibition in honor of the event will provide a retrospective look at the last century of the building, its people and its functions.  Light refreshments will be provided, and complimentary copies of a specially commissioned poster will be given to attendees.
Budget Update

Andy Evans, VP for Finance and Treasurer, discussed strategies for addressing budget challenges in FY 2012 and beyond.  He reported on the results of the Budget Sub-Group (Debra DeMeis, Any Evans, Cameron Mason, Donna Ng and Andy Shennan).  His comments were an attempt to provide the community with as clear a picture as possible of the College’s budget outlook in the wake of last year’s endowment decline and the difficult decisions made in response to that decline.  

The first document that was distributed and discussed was entitled “Multi-year Budget Projections and Assumptions:

· The budget assumptions assume a comprehensive annual fee increase of 4%: endowment returns of 5% in FY10 and 8.5% in FY 11, 12, 13, 14, 15: salary increases of 3.25% in FYs 11-15.

· Using these assumptions (and remembering that the endowment dropped 17% in FY 10), the college will be in a sound position in FY 10 and FY 11, but beyond that, the college will start running $10 million deficits in FYs 12 through 15.  

· Actions taken last year will help with future deficits, but the college must continue to work together to meet budgetary challenges without sacrificing priorities, such as financial aid, capital projects and maintenance.

The second document that was discussed was entitled “Possible Strategies for Addressing Multi-Year Budget Deficits”

· In light of the extreme situation, the Trustees and the Budget Advisory Committee will reexamine the College’s endowment spending policy.

· The Finance and Administration Group will look for ways to increase revenue from college assets.

· The Enrollment Committee will consider ways to increase revenue from student enrollment.

· The VP for Resources will review strategies to enhance fundraising.

· A retirement incentive program has been offered to faculty.

· The Faculty Benefits Committee, the Compensation and Personnel Policy Advisory Committee (CPPAC), the Budget Advisory Committee and the Budget Sub-Group will consider ways to reduce benefits costs.

· The overall cost of international study (without changing the home tuition policy or curtailing Wellesley-run programs) will be reviewed.

· Other cost-cutting options will be examined (e.g. energy conservation, outsourcing of services, revision of sabbatical leave policy).

Announcements

Lori Friedman is resigning from CPPAC, and Avery Esdaile has agreed to return to the committee and will serve as Co-Chair with Sarah Medina.  The committee has room for one more member, so please let Sarah or Avery know if you are interested.

Mary Holliday drew attention to the vacation drawing.  It’s important that all Administrative Council attendees put their names in for the raffle at each meeting.  The winner, which will be announced at the last meeting of the fiscal year, will get a vacation trip valued at $2000.

The next meeting of Administrative Council will be held on November 18, 2009 at 11am.

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 12pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Jane Jackson

Secretary
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